
 

 
 

Long Term Prayer List 

Patty, Laura, Jerry, Susan, Mel, Jarod, Lance, Alice, Shayne, 

George, Ruth, Rachel, Larry, the Bentley Family, 

Shirley, Pam, Vi, Diane, Julie, Prof. Dr. Ahmed Adel Sakr, 

 Sarah Jane Stanley 

 

Short Term Prayer List  
David, The Buchanan Family,  

 Bill Odio, Janeane Edell, Jenny Neaveill 

 Victor R. Padilla, Pam,  

George Chadwick, III, Bill, Rick,  

Ben & Courtney Williams, Matthew, Louisa; 

 Doug and Bernadette Harper who mourn the loss of their daughter Andrea; 

George Beach, Anne G., The Plotas Family, The Family of Emma Mae Amos 

Henri, David, Catherine Druitt, Dannie,  

Will McLean, Carter, Benigne (The wife of our Seminarian, Rev. Joseph) 

 Glenn Pfadenhauer and his family,  

Sonia Wieczorek and her family, Gail M., Doug M., Geraldine Lyons 

The Nixon Family, Heather and Andy Kramer, Debby 

Bob Evers, Col. Edward Hart, Carter Roark, Dewaine Norris, Peighton 

If a name that should be left on the short term prayer list does not appear, please 

call the office and it will be re-entered.  

 

Altar Flowers for Easter 

Because of the solemnity of the season of Lent there are no flowers or greens on the altar 

until Easter morning.   If you would like to give an Easter Lilly in memory of or in 

thanksgiving for a loved one, please complete a flower envelope or call the office at 703-

437-3790. The deadline for inclusion in the Easter memorial/thanksgiving list is Friday 

March 30th. 

 

St. Timothy at The Closet 

Volunteer days for St. Timothy at The Closet:  Saturday, March 10,  Tuesday, March 27. 

 
Shrine Mont - Do you have your Registration in as yet? 

The time is getting closer every Sunday to our weekend 

"Apart."  May 4 - 6. Please find the Shrine Mont table in Henry 

Hall and fill out your registration form.  Use the handy payment 

coupons and be ready to roll on May 4th.  Scholarships are 

available.  For information contact Ella LaRe, Katie Mazza, 

Jean Shepherd, Cheryl Brock  or Keith Nelsen Stroud. Contact 

with all members of the committee can be made through 

keith@saint-timothys.org or at 703-437-3790. 

 

St. Tim's Women's Retreat --The Way of Prayer:   

How do we pray?  Why do we pray?  Who do we pray for?  These are all questions that we 

will explore at the St. Timothy's Episcopal Church Women's 

(ECW) Retreat on Saturday, March 24th.  We will spend 

the day talking about the many ways we can pray -- with our 

senses, with scripture, with our hearts and more.  Please plan to 

join us for this day of fellowship, prayer and a new way to explore your spiritual life.  
  

When: Saturday, March 24, 9:00 a.m. - 4:00 p.m. 

Where: Emmanuel Episcopal Church Parish House, Middleburg, VA 

Cost: $20 per person, half of which will be donated to St. Mathieu’s School in Haiti. Please 

don’t miss the retreat due to the cost! Scholarships are available. 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Staff 

The Rev. Bradford A. Rundlett, Rector 

The Rev. Leslie Chadwick, Associate Rector  

Mr. Peter Waggoner, Director of Music 

Ms. Keith Nelsen Stroud, Director of Parish Operations 

Ms. Terry Edwards, Seminarian 

 

 

Vestry 

Senior Warden – Ted Mankin 

Junior Warden – Liz Ward 

                                       Treasurer - Rick Wilson 

 Register – Rose Berberich 

 

Jeanne Bennett        Mike Colie  Allison Dodd         Duncan Hutcheon        

 Donna Cornwell       Liz Ward 

Carolyn Hamm   Keith Pinkard    Marty Brady       

Eugene Nkomba           Sandy Wright        Beth Lumnitzer, Alternate 

 

Trustees 

    Tom McLenigan                                Keith Sinclair                             Dana “Deke” Smith 

 

 

Assisting in the Preparation and Conduct of Worship 

Altar Guild  

Carol Sinclair, Jean Lammers, Adaku Nwachukwu, Liz Ward 

Counters 

Keith & Tina Pinkard 

Ushers  

8:00 am Bill Outerbridge, Hal Hallett 

  9:30 am Carmela Condro and  John Perkinson 

11:00 am Olga Marinenko & Greg Griffith 

Greeters  

8:00 am Jeanne Bennett 

9:30 am Joyce Eanes  

11:00 am Deke Smith 

  Lay Eucharistic Ministers 

8:00 am Glenn Pfadenhauer, Terry Edwards 

9:30 am Rod Neaveill, Jackie Clattenburg, Laura Dendtler, Terry Edwards 

11:00 Betsy Knoizen, Jane Perry, Dave Parker, Keith Sinclair, Terry Edwards 

Acolytes 

9:30 am Michael Gjormand, Matthew Gjormand, Erika Hobson 

11:00 am Meghan Henry, Robbie Henry, Penny LaRe, Annabelle Marsh 

 

 

 

DO YOU NEED SOMEONE WHO WILL JUST LISTEN? 

 ASK A STEPHEN MINISTER  

OR CALL FR. BRAD AT 703-437-3790. 
 

 

 

We will have childcare for 
Maundy Thursday, Good Friday, and 

Easter. 
 

 

 

 

Announcements 

For  

March 4, 2012 
The Second Sunday in Lent 

 
8:00 am   Holy Eucharist – Rite I 

9:30 am Holy Eucharist – Rite II 

11:00 am Holy Eucharist – Rite II 

 

 

ST. TIMOTHY’S EPISCOPAL CHURCH 

432 VAN BUREN STREET, HERNDON, VIRGINIA 20170 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Parish Office: 703-437-3790   Fax: 703-787-9781 

Web Page: www.saint-timothys.org 

Office E-mail: office@saint-timothys.org 
 

 

ST. TIMOTHY’S MISSION STATEMENT 
 

AS PEOPLE OF GOD, WE JOYFULLY WORSHIP GOD,  

SPREAD THE WORD OF GOD’S LOVE 

TREASURE ALL PEOPLE, AND 

SERVE OTHERS EVERYWHERE IN THE NAME OF JESUS CHRIST. 

 

THEREFORE, WITH GOD’S HELP, WE: 

OPEN OUR DOORS TO EVERYONE, 

OPEN OUR HEARTS IN WORSHIP, 

OPEN OUR EYES TO THE SPIRIT’S GIFTS, AND 

OPEN OUR ARMS TO EMBRACE GOD’S WORK. 

 

http://www.saint-timothys.org/
mailto:office@saint-timothys.org


 

 

 
 
 

 
SUNDAY – 3/4 

Second Sunday in Lent 

Holy Eucharist 8, 9:30, 11:00 

12:15 PM Lakota Team Meeting - B1 

4:30 PM Old Testament Bible Study Group - B1 

7:00 PM Adult Education Lenten Class 

 

MONDAY - 3/5 

5:30 PM Stephen Leader Meeting - Fr. Brad's Office 

7:00 PM BSA Troop 159 Meeting - HH/UR 

7:00 PM Stephen Ministry Peer Supervision - B1 

 

TUESDAY – 3/6 

9:30 AM EfM - B1 

4:30 PM Zumba at St. Tim's - B1 

5:00 PM Prep Meeting for Nurturing Parent Class - HH 

6:30 PM Handbell Choir Rehearsal - Music Room 

7:00 PM Stephen Ministry Peer Group- Upper Room 

7:30 PM St. Cecilia Choir/St. Ambrose Choir Rehearsal - Music Room 

 

WEDNESDAY - 3/7 

9:00 AM Pre-School - B1 

10:00 AM Morning Bible Study - Kitchen 

10:00 AM Wee Got the Beat - Nursery 

12:00 PM Pre-School - B1 

12:15 PM Holy Eucharist/Healing Service 

7:00 PM Shawl Ministry - Narthex 

7:00 PM St. Timothy's Shawl Ministry - Narthex 

 

THURSDAY – 3/8 

9:00 AM Pre-School - B1 

10:00 AM Wee Got the Beat - Nursery 

4:30 PM Jubilate Choir Rehearsal - Music Room, Narthex, Sanct. 

4:30 PM Zumba at St. Tim's - HH 

7:00 PM Taoist Tai Chi - Internal Arts for Health - HH 

 

FRIDAY- 3/9 

10:30 AM Friday Folders - Kitchen 

 

SATURDAY – 3/10 

8:30 AM Vestry/Ministry Leader (VML) Meeting - HH 

9:00 AM Altar Guild Set-Up - Sanctuary and Altar Guild Room 

11:00 AM Dorosheff Violin Lessons - Music Room/Sanctuary 

1:00 PM Prep for Baby Shower - HH 

4:00 PM Private Baby Shower - HH 

7:00 PM Latino Prayer Service - Sanctuary 

8:00 PM Clean-up frm Baby Shower - HH 

 

SUNDAY – 3/11 

Third Sunday in Lent 

Holy Eucharist 8, 9:30, 11:00 

12:00 PM Prep for Baby Shower - HH 

4:00 PM Private Baby Shower - Henry Hall 

4:30 PM Old Testament Bible Study Group - B1 

7:00 PM Adult Education Lenten Class 

8:00 PM Clean-Up from Private baby Shower - HH 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Nursery 

All children are welcome to stay with parents in the Sanctuary 

during worship. However, for parents of children ages 0-3 years 

who want nursery care, we have a well-equipped and 

professionally-staffed nursery at the end of the hall nearest the 

Sanctuary. Each child brought to the nursery is given a number; 

only the parents of the child can take the child from the nursery. If 

a parent is needed during worship, the child’s number will appear 

(in red LED’s) on the black panels beneath the hymn boards on 

both sides of the Chancel. Parents! Please bring diapers and any 

snacks, formula as needed for your child. 

 

Holy Communion  

All baptized Christians are welcome to receive the Sacrament. If you have not been 

baptized, please come to the Altar rail for a blessing during Holy Communion (place your 

arms across your chest to signify your desire for a blessing). If you would like to be 

baptized, please speak with the clergy after the service.  To receive Holy Communion, 

accept the bread in your hand and place it in your mouth, then sip wine from the Chalice 

when it is brought to you (guide the Chalice to your mouth please), or hold the  

bread, dip it in the wine when the chalice comes to you, and place the bread with wine in 

your mouth. If you are allergic to wheat or are gluten intolerant, please let the person 

serving bread know to give you a rice wafer.  

 

Happy Birthday to You!!! 
Sun. 3/4 Lauren Lumnitzer, Philip Perfetti, Molly Lumnitzer 

Mon. 3/5 Michael Wei, Jeff Sinclair   

Tues. 3/6  Ralph Tildon, Jr., Jerry Henry, Nathan Wei 

Wed. 3/7  Arlene Whittick, Amina Ait-Bella 

Thurs. 3/8 Carol Jensen 

Fri. 3/9  Nancy Gow, Craig Ellis, Russell Roselle 

Sat. 3/10 Brian Law, Rev. Leslie Chadwick 

Sun. 3/11 Lorin Hoisington 

 

Lenten Program 
You do not have to give up something for Lent... DO SOMETHING POSITIVE. Join our 

Lenten program led by Fr. Brad for 5 Sunday evenings from February 26th through March 

25th at 7 pm.  The program is titled "Compassion at the Core--A New look at Christianity, 

Judaism, and Islam."  The Very Rev. Urban Tigner Holmes, III, Dean of the School of 

Theology at Fr. Brad's Seminary, said, "The greatest danger to Christianity is 

fundamentalism."  "Reading the Bible, the Tanakh, and the Quran only as literal documents 

leaves the reader with a very limited and even dangerous understanding of God, Yahweh, 

and Allah."   Chaplain Farhanahz Ellis will speak on Islam on March 18th.  The Rev. 

Terence Reynolds, a Lutheran minister who is the head of Theology at Georgetown, will 

speak to us on March 25th, the final evening of our program. Questions: Carmela Condro 

ccondro@verizon.net  

 
Be a STAR! 

The Ministry Fair was a great success … and the cake has been raffled. But you can still BE 

A STAR!  You will find an e-copy of the STAR form on St. Tim's website (www.saint-

timothys.org) by clicking on "Getting Involved" and then, “STARt here to volunteer.” Paper 

copies are available in Henry Hall; simply drop completed forms in the basket or in the 

VoCoSuM mailbox.  
 

ECW- Please join us on March 18, at 3:30pm to pack lunch and breakfast bags for the 

Hypothermia Center.  Last year, we had fun and completed the task in record time.  A sign-

up sheet is in Henry Hall.  There is also a list of what donations are needed.  Please sign-up 

for whatever you can bring.  If you have any questions, please contact Sandy Wright 

quiltdiva730@hotmail.com or Marie Lally at marielally@yahoo.com. 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Music Ministry Silent Auction `` May 20, 2012 

An exciting event is being planned to raise funds for the Music Ministry to replace the 

historical pipe organ, which has served our music program with grandeur and melodious 

sounds – thanks to our Music Director, Peter Waggoner.  Mark your calendars for Sunday 

May 20th.  The congregation will have an opportunity to bid on all sorts of items, services, 

vacations and collectibles.  The committee is planning on–line bidding for some items and 

in person after each service on Sunday May 20th.     

 

1. Donations of goods, services and collectibles (Valued at $20 or more.) 

2.  Volunteers to collect donations and organize possible online and live auction 

items 

 

Want to help and have some fun, join the committee on Sunday, March 4th after the 9:30 am 

service and before the 11 am service to join a one of the sub- committees.  We welcome 

someone with advertising, public relations or marketing experience to get the word out.  

Anyone with previous silent auction experience we welcome your suggestions.  If you have 

questions or items, services, ideas to share email Sue Van Meers – 

sbarnette@mayfairtalent.com or Carmela Condro – ccondro@verizon.net  

 

?   Did You Know? 

This year’s Lakota Mission Trip will mark the 10th anniversary of St. Timothy’s 

commitment to the Lakota People.  Parishioners have been traveling to the Pine Ridge 

Indian Reservation in South Dakota and developing relationships with the people there for 

10 years.  We have provided better housing, contributed to the building of places for 

worship and fellowship and have provided safe playtime to community children.  If you 

have any questions about this team and/or our mission to Pine Ridge, please contact Tina 

Pinkard, mapnbuild@verizon.net or visit the St. Timothy’s website at http://www.saint-

timothys.org/index.php?page=lakota-mission. There is no line item in St. Timothy’s general 

budget for the Lakota Mission Team?  Each member must raise their own funds or 

somehow provide the total amount of nearly $1,100 per person to travel to the Pine Ridge 

Indian Reservation each year.  We need your support.  Previous years’ fundraising has been 

placed in the Lakota Fund and this has allowed us to reduce the amount needed by each 

person but this year the fund is very low.  Please prayerfully consider a donation to the St. 

Timothy’s Lakota Fund to help your team travel once more to Pine Ridge to help our 

Lakota brethren.  Thank you for your consideration. Please indicate “Lakota Mission” on 

your check. 

 

 Newcomers Reception from 5:00 to 6:00 PM on Saturday March 17 

All visitors and new members of  St. Timothy's are invited to a wine and cheese reception 

on Saturday March 17 from 5:00 to 6:00 PM in the Narthex.  Children are welcome and 

care will be provided.  If you are already a member but would like to welcome new 

members of the church family, The Open Arms Ministry  invites you to join us at this time. 

 

Charlie's Annual Chili Cook-off will take place at 6:00 PM on Saturday March 17 

Come to Henry Hall following the Newcomers Reception.  Chili Chefs, start now in 

developing your best chili recipe and bring a Crockpot full to be voted on by all those 

attending the cook-off.  Prizes will be awarded for the best chili in each of the 6 categories.  

Sign up in Henry Hall starting Feb 25thto bring chili, cornbread, brownies OR just come 

and join the fun and camaraderie.  Alternate main course will be provided for those who 

have chili issues.  All donations will be given to St. Timothy's Seminarian Fund to be used 

for current students and for future appointments.  
 
St. Timothy's Food Table Ministry  

We provide hot meals and sometimes food cards to our community neighbors in need 

during the week. We are always in need of donations of the following items, so anytime you 

can provide these things, however many or few, it is very much appreciated. Please contact 

Katie Mazza at katiemazza@yahoo.com or 703-421-3979 with any questions or if you 

would like to volunteer. Please leave diaper donations on the table in Henry Hall, food 

donations in the kitchen marked for the pantry (not on Henry Hall's food collection table for 

LINK), and toiletries in the office. 

Volunteers for week-day shifts at the Food Table 

Travel-size toiletries 

Diapers (any size) 

Individual, healthy meals for our pantry (see below) 

Suggested and currently needed food items are: 

 Fruit cups, Fruit bars, 100% juice boxes 

 

mailto:ccondro@verizon.net
mailto:sbarnette@mayfairtalent.com
mailto:mapnbuild@verizon.net
http://www.saint-timothys.org/index.php?page=lakota-mission
http://www.saint-timothys.org/index.php?page=lakota-mission
mailto:katiemazza@yahoo.com

